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Dear colleagues, 

I wish you and all of us a peaceful year 2023. Let us actively work for it as philosophers. 

With the first newsletter 2023 I would like to inform you about the following events:  

1) Conference in Buenos Aires 

2) Report on the IAPH workshop in Madrid.  

3) open access for the journal in the history of philosophy.  

4) publication of the conference proceedings Women Philosophers on Economics. 

5) report about the archive  

 

1) IAPH XIX Symposium Buenos Aires  

We kindly remind you of some important dates and information: 

Dates: 31 July 2023 to 4 August 2023 

Our next congress in Buenos Aires (Argentina) is well underway. 

For the first time, the IAPH organises its biannual Symposium in Latin America, under the 

subject  

Feminisms Today. Philosophical Contributions against Violences, Discriminations and 

Exclusions 

Place: University of Buenos Aires (UBA) Faculty of Philosophy 

Information and dead lines:  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mrwG4wzA9zmDyBgNTVTp2d0wURtYP1_v/view  

Contact email: xixcongresoiaph@gmail.com 

 

2) IAPH International Workshop in Madrid (Autonomous University of Madrid UAM/Institute 

of Women´s Research) 1-2 December. 

As in previous years, a preparatory Workshop has been organised prior to the Biannual 

Symposium. 

On this occasion, for two days some of the Board members, together with Spanish colleagues 

from the IAPH, met to present their recent research. The topic was Feminism and Philosophy: 

New and Old Questions. The Workshop was sponsored by IAPH and IUEM (Institute for 

Women´s Research). Among the topics discussed were the elaboration of an inclusive 

philosophical canon, from western and non-western Philosophers, the complexities of artificial 

intelligence in the reproduction of epistemic injustices, the new and different forms of violence 

against women and the problems of the digitalised public sphere in relation to gender 

inequalities. Perspectives from Europe, India, Latin América and EEUU provided a 

transnational understanding and dialogue between different philosophical points of views. In 

accordance with the objectives of the IAPH, the Workshop provides a forum for discussion, 

interaction and cooperation among women engaged in teaching and research in all aspects of 

philosophy, with a particular emphasis on feminist philosophy. Videos of the workshop will 

soon be available on the IAPH website (Cris Sanchez, Madrid)  

 

3) Open access: the 1st volume of the Journal of the History of Women Philosophers and 

Scientists is out now. This inaugural volume of the Journal of the History of Women 

Philosophers and Scientists aims to clarify methodological issues that emerge when we 

rediscover the history of women philosophers. It is devoted to the questions which go hand in 

hand with the rediscovery of the history of women philosophers and scientists, asking whether 

and how we should place these newly discovered texts within the traditional patriarchal context. 

Individuals are eligible for free access to the Journal of the History of Women Philosophers and 

Scientists until 31 December 2024, using access token JHWP4U. Click here for more 

information.  

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mrwG4wzA9zmDyBgNTVTp2d0wURtYP1_v/view
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4) Conference proceedings 2021: Women Philosophers in Economics, Technology, 

Environment and Gender History, forthcoming 2023 De Gruyter with more than 30 

contributions is underway.  We are currently working on final corrections and some of you will 

receive a list from us to finalize your contribution. Thank you very much for your contribution. 

Please note that De Gruyter has established a series with this title for IAPH members to publish 

in. If you are interested, please established a series with this title for IAPH members to publish 

in. If you are interested, please contact (ruth.hagengruber@upb.de) or 

(Christoph.Schirmer@degruyter.com).  

 

5) Report about the IAPH archive  

As I reported to you with the 2021 Newsletter, the German Society for Philosophy has 

contributed 2000 Euros to process the IAPH archive. A first report on this has been presented 

by A. Guenter in Madrid. As soon as the final report has been approved by the Board of the 

IAPH, the archive will be made available to the members. We look forward to this and thank 

A. Guenter for her work.  

 

Sincerely 

Ruth Hagengruber 
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